December 5, 2006

Assistant District Attorney Prosecutor

The Office of the Bronx County District Attorney 

198 East 161 Street 

Bronx, NY  10451 

Re:
District Attorney’s Release 


People v. Roy Jones, 2006BX000000

Dear Assistant District Attorney Prosecutor:

As the attorney of record, I am writing to request a district attorney’s release on behalf of Mr. Roy Jones.  The property that was seized is a 2003 Dodge with Vehicle Identification Number XXOXX00X00X000000 under Invoice Number X000000 vouchered by the New York City Police Department. 

Pursuant to 38 R.C.N.Y. § 12-34(c) the District Attorney should grant the release of any property that is no longer needed as evidence no more than fifteen days after receipt of the request.  Where a release is denied before the termination of the criminal proceeding, the District Attorney must provide in writing the reason for the refusal within fifteen days.  See 38 R.C.N.Y. § 12-34(e).

Thank you for prompt attention on this matter.  If you have any questions or concerns, please don’t hesitate to call me at 718-555-0000

Sincerely,

Attorney

